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• President's Message:  
  

 - Holiday Greetings To Each Of You ! 
    This is our first Online Newsletter.  It has been a long time coming, and it will be 
getting better each month. We will continue to organize and incorporate your ideas with 
those of our own to make this an informative and interesting compilation of varied topics for 
all of our members.  We have a group of three Co-Editors (Rainbear Mahoney, Bradley 
Frisbie, and Barry Brunner) that will be working as a team to bring our Club into the year 
2013 with an exciting BANG of club news and canine information !  Please wish us luck, 
and please send your brags, your questions, and any exciting information you might run into 
which might be of interest to other club members. 
 Our Holiday Banquet will be held this coming Wednesday 12/12/12 ... which will be 
the last repetitive date we will ever see !!  I hope you will find some time to attend, meet 
fellow members in a relaxed setting and have a LOT of FUN !!  I will be sending out one 
last reminder to club members to let Ann Byrne know you are coming, so she can get the 

final count to the Liederkranz personnel.  We only go around once ... hope to see you there. 
     We have had an exciting year where new members joined hand in hand with veteran 
members to create events such as our Match Show, our Red Rose and Celtic Annual Point 
Shows, our RDOD at Isaac's in Downtown Lancaster, our Shop For A Cause at the Park City 
Center, our Agility Trial ... all events that generated positive remarks and many thank you's 
to our Club for "doing what we do".  Some of these folks were able to see breeds they 
loved firsthand in non show/sport activities at both the RDOD and Shop For A Cause Events 
and were able to ask questions in a relaxed, fun environment.  There were complete 
newcomers who came to our Match Show and were extremely impressed with both the 
welcome they received from our Club Members and the information they received when 
asking questions.  There were members of our community who received financial assistance 
from our club, to assist them with education/police work/search and rescue operation/cart 
activities/etc.  Thanks to each of you for your part in making this year a success.  We have 

many exciting things to look forward to in the New Year.  See you all soon,  
           Barry 
Barry L. Brunner 
President / Lancaster Kennel Club 
 



• From the Editors:  
 

 - I am a new member to the Lancaster Kennel Club and am looking forward to helping 
in any way I can, time permitting. My most recent task I am assisting with is becoming one 
of a few editors of this Newsletter. I hope that, with my joining the LKC and being new to 

dogs in general, I can bring new ideas to this publication and can rekindle an interest in 
members contributing to it's pages. I have been so pleased with how kind and sincerely 
interested other members have been. Everyone that I have met has been so nice and helpful. 
I appreciate Gail Hillard's handling class on Tuesday nights, Deb Bush's guidance and help, 
as well as many others encouraging words. Thanks again to all. Carl, my Norwich terrier, 
and I look forward to helping at upcoming events and meeting new members. And as a quick 
side note, Carl and I have been traveling eastern Pennsylvania attending match shows. I must 
say that the LKC had, by far, the nicest, most professional match show we've been to. I think 
the LKC is a great club to be a member of. Let's keep working together to further the 
advancement of all breeds of purebred dogs. Sincerely,  
        Bradley J. Frisbie  

 -  
 

Many years ago, in a technologically deprived world (the late 70’s and early 80’s) Tom and I 
had the privilege of being the Editors of the LKC Newsletter.  What a change, but many 
fond memories of Duke Work and Louie Layendecker also helping with it.  It was all done 
on a typewriter and then run thru the hand cranked mimeograph machine the club owned.  
How do you spell messy? 

 Members, their words then, still work today.  “This is your newsletter” tell us what 
you want to see.  Thanks to Margaret I have attached several pages of a Newsletter from 
August 1973, Betsy Mulhattun was the editor then. (See last pages) Her message from that 
edition is included as is a copy of a Match Flyer.  Enjoy, smile and tell us what you want.  
Please don’t look at these and think, Oh they are old, or I didn’t know those members.  Yes, 
the pages are old, but they like those members, are a large part of the base that built and 
cared about LKC.  Their goals, dreams and hopes were no different than yours and mine.  
Simply put, THEY CARED ABOUT DOGS and SPORTSMANSHIP. Sincerely,   

       RainBear 



 

 
Gail Hillard & Bradley J. Frisbie at Tuesday night handling/show practice. 

 

 

 

• Reminders:  
 
 - Lancaster Kennel Club Holiday Party will be held on Wednesday, December 12th at 
the Lancaster Liederkranz. Reservation and payment are due by December 5th to Ann & 
Pete Byrne 717-393-6700. (See page 3).  
 

 - The Marion Court Room in Lancaster City will be hosting the 3rd annual Santa 
Stumble. This is a staged bar crawl throughout the city. Groups of 15 or more persons will 
rotate bars/restaurants every 30 minutes. Holiday attire is required. All proceeds from entries 

will be donated to the Lancaster City K9 Unit & Mounted Horse Unit. Please contact 
Bradley J. Frisbie for more info.       http://www.marioncourtroom.com/index.html 
 

 



 

• Secretary's Report:  
LANCASTER KENNEL CLUB INC. 

October 10, 2012 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

PARK CITY MALL COMMUNITY ROOM 

LANCASTER, PA 

 
Call to Order: 7:10 PM 
1 .Welcome- given by President, Barry Brunner. Introduction of guests followed. 
2. Secretary’s report – Debby Bush – The secretary’s report from the August 5, 2012 meeting/picnic was 
approved as published. Motion by Ann Byrne, second by Rainbear Mahoney. A thank you note was 
received from Carolyn Lawrence – $1000.00 scholarship recipient – and was read to the membership.  
3. Treasurer’s report - Sue Bullitt – Financial statements and balance sheets distributed. Sue indicated that 
the Match show “lost a little money”. She reported that the Agility Trial had a profit of about $5000.00. The 
LKC taxes have been completed and the accountant has been paid. The insurance has also been reduced on 
the storage unit. Sue thanked Mary Lou Strayer for donating all of her Staples reward points to the Agility 
Trial. A motion was made by Hank Hillard, seconded by Jim Bullitt, that the Treasurer’s report be approved 
as printed. 
4. AKC Delegate report – Complete delegate’s report from Carolyn Vack was distributed to the general 
membership and is attached to these minutes. 
5. Committee Reports – as follows: 
 a. Agility Trial – Hank Hillard – The Agility Trial was held on the 29th and 30th of September. This 
was first time that we had ever done 3 rings. The Trial did not fill so we actually made about the same 
amount of money that we did last year. Hank stated that the Trail on the whole went well. Ann Byrne 
indicated that perhaps the reason that the Trial did not fill was due to the fact that we did not allow “mixed 
breed dogs”. Hank agreed with this position. Hank indicated that we have already included mixed breed 
dogs in our other performance events. Sue Bullitt offered that “this was actually done by Rau Dog Shows 
and not by LKC”. Following further discussion a motion was made by Joe Metro that “companion dogs be 
allowed to participate in performance events sponsored by LKC as is consistent with AKC policies”. Ann 
Byrne seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a majority, with 3 votes opposed. Mary Lou Strayer 
thanked everyone who volunteered and helped at the Trail as well. Barry added his “Thanks” to all those 
connected with the Agility Trial. 

b. Celtic Classic – Ann Byrne reported on behalf of Tammy Selka. It was reported that the 2013 
Judge’s panel is set. The Celtic Classic is going to donate $1500.00 to the York Canine unit. The committee 
is in the process of going over the Premium list that has to be in by Thanksgiving. There has been an 
updated agreement between the three clubs extending for 3 years. 
 c. Christmas Party – Ann Byrne reported that the Board of Director’s had decided that those 
members that volunteer at 2 LKC events will receive a free Christmas dinner. She announced that the 
Christmas Party is December 13, 2012 at Leiderkranz. Please note that this is a Wednesday evening as the 
Leiderkrantz facility did not have the other preferred dates available. Ann also handed out a paper 
reservation form for the party at this meeting. Barry reiterated that the criteria also included : that you must 
be a member in good standing and must have attended at least one meeting during the course of the year. 
Barry also welcomed suggestions for alternative locations in the future. 
6. Unfinished Business- Newsletter – Barry announced that there will be 3 Editors of the new LKC online 
Newsletter. The editors will be Barry Brunner, Bradley Frisbee, and Rainbear Mahoney. Barry requested 
that all members be certain that we have their current email addresses and that any changes be emailed to 
Barry or Debby. 



 

7. New Business –  
 a. Applications – 3 applications have been sent to the general membership by the board of directors: 
1. Carol S. Brown –motion by Hank Hillard, second by Rainbear Mahoney. 2. Danna Deimler – motion by 
Ann Byrne, second by Rainbear Mahoney. 3. Bradley Frisbee – motion by Ann Byrne, second by Rainbear 
Mahoney. All were voted into membership. Those present were welcomed. 
 b. Rainbear suggested that the club entertain the idea of providing some interesting 
programs/seminars and speakers at the general meetings. Please send suggestions to Barry, Debby or 
Rainbear. 
 c. Joy Ellwanger asked if the club would be willing to provide 2 scholarships to high school 
students. Barry requested that she put something in writing to be presented to the Board. 
 d. By-Laws – Barry reported that the By-Laws were in New York being worked on. 
 e. Deb Radanovic – Thanked all those who supported RDOD. 
 f. Barry also reiterated that those members who volunteer at 2 events, are members in good standing 
and attend at least 1 meeting are also eligible for 50% off of club items – shirts, sweatshirts, jackets etc. 
8. Adjournment – at 8:00 pm. Motion by Sue Bullitt, second by Jim Bush. 
 
Submitted by: Deborah L. Bush 

 

•  

• Treasurer's  Report:  
 

 - The Treasurer reports will continue to be in the Members area only 
 

 

Brags and Wags:  

 
 - Congrats go out to Marybeth Acker who has been doing a lot of winning lately.  

Marybeth was especially thrilled a little while back on a Saturday in Bloomsburg, Pa.  
Her bred-by Tibetan Spaniel puppy, in her second AKC show, won winners bitch and best of 
opposite over specials, for a Three Point Major !!  MacIain's North Side or "Bugsy", is out 
of GCH Lorac's That Lonestar Cowboy x CH Duart's Oops! I Did It Again, bred by; James 
Mumbauer, Jean Briggs & Marybeth Acker. Loved & owned by Marybeth & Louise Acker. 
 
 - More congrats go out to Barry Brunner/Judy Kramarich/and Dale Kramarich for a 
big win at those very political Philadelphia Shows this year.   Barynuk's Lunar Eclipse of 
Shamrock-Poli (Luna) just missed a 5 point major, but with two absences she did win a Four 
Point Major which was just as exciting for everyone involved !! 



 
Barcole Standard Poodles is proud to announce "Parker" is now a Grand Champion. GRCh. 
Ch.Magic Castle's Gamekeeper at Saphire He is the 1st CORDED Standard Poodle Grand 
Champion. 
 

 
Northeastern Maryland Kennel Club, July 6, 2012. 

Thank you Mrs.Lydia Coleman Hutchinson 

 



 

• Articles of Interest, Health Matters, & Feeding:  
 
  - Members who have dog articles to share with the membership, please send the 
article to one of the Editors and we will get them in for you. 

 

 



 



• Blast from the Past           

•  

•                  
•  





 



 

• Trivia: 

 
 -  Mrs. Geraldine Rockefeller Dodge came to be known as the “first lady of dogdom” 
and “the dog fancier of the century”. According to the Westminster Kennel Club website, in 
1933, Mrs. Dodge became the first woman to officiate as the sole judge for Best In Show at 
its illustrious dog show. Her kennels were known as Giralda Farms Kennels. 
 In the early years of LKC her dogs were often exhibited at our May show and several 
took home BIS honors. Ch Springbank Ace of Giralda, an English Cocker Spaniel, was BIS 
twice in 1953 and 1954.  Again in 1956, Ch Lucifer of Giralda, a Bloodhound received the 
coveted award. 
 

 


